Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing in order to object to the appropriation and disposal of the above land. Currently the land is public green space, therefore it would be wholly inappropriate to develop it. Also, both the proposed 94 place car park and the new Bellway housing development nearby would cause unacceptable large tailbacks of traffic at peak (and other times) which is the case at present. The traffic along Arrowe Park Road is very slow moving at the best of times, significantly more so since traffic lights inexplicably replaced the roundabout at the junction with Woodchurch Road a number of years ago. People would come to shop at the proposed Lidl store from outside the immediate area causing traffic congestion. The traffic needs to be kept flowing if only for the sake of the hospital traffic and ambulances who need quick access to various parts of the Wirral. Yours sincerely,